YEMS Plan for Additional Teachers to meet AYP
Current 4th grade has 25 (30.6%) students who were not proficient in reading on the PSSA. 

Current 5th grade has 29 (45.4%) students who were not proficient in reading. 

Current 6th grade has 39 (54.1%) students who were not proficient in reading. 

Current 7th grade has 24 (37.6%) students who were not proficient in reading. 

Current 8th grade has 32 (45.1%) students who were not proficient in reading. 

I propose to use tutors and an additional reading class to tackle the reading skills of students in the 3rd grade and the 8th grade. The two additional teachers would be assigned to two grade levels. One teacher would work with core groups of students in the 4th and 5th grade, targeting reading skills with the additional materials purchased with the new reading series and a Joplin – style schedule.  The other teacher would be assigned to the 6th and 7th grade core groups. This teacher role could be different from elementary, in that they could push in to 6th and 7th grade reading classes and work with groups of struggling students in the room, as well as pulling them from electives or study halls to spend additional time on reading skills in small groups. Students who could not access these teachers due to scheduling conflicts, could work with tutors in the library as their schedules permit. The addition of 2 teachers touching a total of 125 students in grades 4,5,6,and 7 could make a significant difference in our scores this year.   
